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June 27, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
As required by Ordinance 17476, Section 116, Proviso P2, I am transmitting to the King County Council Metro Transit’s report on Outreach to Customers and Community Agencies Affected by Reduction in Access Transportation Hours. This report identifies Accessible Services public outreach activities related to the planned September 2013 reduction of Access paratransit service coverage. The change only affects Access service levels that exceed the United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) regulations for paratransit service. 
SECTION 116. P2. 

This proviso shall be released when a motion is adopted by the Council that acknowledges receipt of the report required by this proviso. The motion shall reference the proviso’s ordinance, ordinance section proviso number and subject matter in both the title and body of the motion. 

The Executive must transmit the report and proposed motion required by this report by April 1, 2013, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the Clerk of the Council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff, and the lead staff for the Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee or its successor.
The report must include, but not be limited to, information on outreach activities regarding the Executive’s proposal to eliminate, during certain times of day, the provision of regular Access paratransit services before nine a.m. (“early”) and after six p.m. (“late”). The Executive shall conduct outreach to the following populations:

A. Rider populations affected by reduction in service;

B. Individual outreach targeted specifically to riders or their caregivers who, on average, use Access paratransit service during the early or late times of day four or more times per week in 2012; and

C. Community service agencies that may be eligible for community access transit program participation and may serve some of the affected riders.

The purpose of the public outreach was to assure that Access customers, caregivers and community service agencies that serve Access customers are aware of the change and to allow sufficient time to plan for the upcoming change. This report was originally due to the Council by April 30, 2013; an extension was granted until June 30, 2013, in order to allow Metro to conduct a more robust outreach effort. Metro provides Access service as an accommodation for those who are unable to utilize regular Metro bus service due to a disability. Per USDOT regulations, Access service availability is linked to regular Metro bus route hours of operation. Metro has exceeded federal Americans with Disability Act requirements, offering Access service in some areas earlier and/or later than is available on regular bus routes. The change reduces the hours of operation of Access service to the same hours of operation of regular bus routes before 9:00 a.m. and after 6:00 p.m. This change will result in an estimated ongoing cost savings of about $1.4 million per year.
The attached report highlights the targeted outreach process that was conducted between 
May 6, 2013 and May 24, 2013. During this period Metro notified each customer who took a trip in the last year that would be affected by this change. Customers were notified of the upcoming service reduction by individualized letter, through onboard distribution of materials, and information posted on Metro online. Customers affected by the change who took on average four or more trips per week also received a personal contact by telephone. In addition, information about the upcoming change was disseminated to unaffected Access riders, community service agencies and other interested stakeholders throughout King County. This additional outreach was undertaken because future changes to the fixed route network could affect the availability of Access service they currently use.
Metro set up a special telephone line for customers to call with questions and comments about the change. Staff answering the telephone were able to work with customers to discuss their individual trips affected by the change and to explore alternative travel options, such as taking the trip at another time or exploring other transportation services offered in the community. Comments were also received via email or the online survey.
The outreach efforts discussed in the report align with the King County Strategic Plan goals for public engagement by increasing awareness of the changes necessary to respond to the reductions in transit revenue. The efforts also increased the awareness of the alternative services that are available for seniors and people with disabilities. In addition, the outreach efforts followed the guidelines in the County’s Community Engagement Guide by providing information through a variety of channels, working with customers to find alternative solutions, and allowing sufficient time for customers to take action that would help mitigate the impacts of reductions in service.
The cost to prepare this report is estimated at $92,500. Staff spent an estimated 1,950 hours on this outreach process, which included the following activities:  determining which Access customers are affected, preparing individualized letters and other outreach material, responding to customer questions and comments, working one-on-one with individuals regarding specific travel related concerns, and exploring potential travel options.
Thank you for your consideration of this report. I am confident that it provides a thorough overview of the outreach conducted to alert Access customers and stakeholders to this change in service.
If you have any questions, please contact David Hull, Supervisor, Accessible Services, Metro Transit Division of the Department of Transportation, at 206-205-6577, or via email at david.hull@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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